
THE COUNCIL


JOINT REPORT OF THE LAND USE COMMITTEE


AND THE


SUBCOMMITTEE ON PLANNING, DISPOSITIONS


AND CONCESSIONS


L.U. No. 619 (Reso. No. 1140)


By Council Members Eisland and Linares

SUBJECT
QUEENS CB - 12
C 990604 PPQ
City Planning Commission decision approving with conditions an application submitted by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services, pursuant to Section 197-c of the New York City Charter, for the disposition of twenty-five (25) city-owned properties located at 107-05 and 107-01 Inwood Street (Block 10080/Lots 6 and 8), 108th Avenue (Block 10125/Lot 110), Yates Road (10132/Lot 46), 107-31 and 107-19 165th Street (Block 10169/Lots 14 and 19), 166th Street (Block 10169/Lots 112, 114 and 227), Liberty Avenue (Block 10353/Lot 65), 100-42 204th Street (Block 10870/Lot 27), 148th Street (Block 11966/Lot 134), 133rd Avenue (Block 12082/Lot 133), 154-12 118th Avenue (Block 12209/Lot 135), 131-12 161st Street (Block 12286/Lot 23), Marsden Street (Block 12336/Lot 145), Smith Street (Block 12357/Lot 33), Eveleth Road (Block 12458/Lot 167), 122-35 191st Street (12707/Lot 1), Lucas Street (Block 12720/Lot 101), Lucas Street (Block 12727/Lot 1) Merrill Street (Block 12515/Lot 110), 201st Street (Block 12690/Lot 31),Bennett Court (Block 12997/Lot 27) and 140th Avenue (Block 13022/Lot 120), pursuant to zoning. 

INTENT
To return the properties to private ownership.
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PUBLIC HEARING
      
DATE:  December 13, 1999

      
Witnesses in Favor:  None     
   

Witnesses Against:  None

SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION
      
DATE: December 15, 1999

      
The Subcommittee recommends that the Land Use Committee approve the decision of the City Planning Commission as modified.

In Favor:     
       

Against:       
       
Abstain:

Linares



None


None

Carrion, Jr.

Sabini

Miller

COMMITTEE ACTION
      
DATE:  December 15, 1999
The Committee recommends that the Council approve the attached resolution and refer the modification to the City Planning Commission.

In Favor:     
     

Against:      
  
Abstain:

Eisland


None


None

Pinkett

Spigner

Page 3 of 3 pages

C 990604 PPQ

L.U. No. 619 (Reso. No. 1140)

Contd.

Berman

Leffler

Dear

Wooten

McCaffrey

Malave-Dilan

Linares

Sabini

Warden

Miller

Carrion, Jr.

FILING OF MODIFICATION WITH THE CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

The Committee's proposed modification was filed with the City Planning Commission on December 16, 1999.  The City Planning Commission filed a letter dated December 20, 1999, with the Council indicating that the proposed modification is not subject to additional environmental review or additional review pursuant to Section 197-c of the City Charter.

